The Hebron Park Board held its regularly scheduled meeting on June 8, 2023 at the Stagecoach Inn.

The meeting was called to order by President Linda at 7:02 pm.

Members in attendance: Linda Brebner, Don Ensign, Jacqueline Lipski, Dorothy Michalak, Cindy Ollom, Frank Stalbaum, and Jenny Wallace. John Spinks arrived later.

Mary Jane Thomas of MJ Thomas and Associates also attended.

Five-Year Park Plan: Mary Jane passed out survey responses. A splash pad is still possible, perhaps at the new, yet-to-be started subdivision Windy Hill or on Wilson. Funding might be available through a 50/50 Outdoor Recreation Program from the State which prefers big dollar projects every 7 years or so versus smaller frequent projects. The board is to rate the given projects then Linda will return the choices to Mary Jane by next Thursday.

Minutes of the May 10, 2023 meeting were reviewed. Don made a motion to approve the minutes; Jenny seconded, and the motion passed.

Treasurer's Report: Account balances: \$8,718.69 in maintenance and supplies, \$3,383.53 in programs, \$3908.00 in equipment, and \$11,860.25 in the gift fund. Don made a motion to approve the May treasurer's report; Jenny seconded, and the motion passed. Don made a motion to approve the invoices; Dorothy seconded, and it passed. Monies encumbered from last year have now been spent. The invoice from Ace has not been paid yet.

Old Business: Plaques for the trees: 8x10's will cost \$4,000. 5x7's will be \$2,600. Don made a motion to use the 5x7 size; Cindy seconded, and the motion passed.

Sealing and striping is complete on the trail.

New Business: We have a \$259 credit at Hubinger's, perhaps using it for a Blue Spruce for the corner of Main and Bates.

Hoops and backboards for the basketball courts were discussed.

The wooden swing from McMillian will be replaced.

Linda received a gift card from Oriental Trading which she used for next year's Easter egg hunt items.

The next movie night will be moved to between the concession stand and pole barn. It was decided to donate the monies from the movie night concessions back to the concession stand.

As there was no further business to come before the board, Don made a motion to adjourn; Dorothy seconded, and the motion passed. The meeting closed at 9:28 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

By: Dorot	by Wichalak	
Dorothy Mich	alak	
Recording Sec	retary	

Approved

Linda Brebner

President